Original Message-----
From: Virginia Crump [mailto:Virginia.Crump@psba.org] 
Sent: Thursday, August 12, 2010 2:48 PM
To: All-Lea; apirrello; bay; bpetraitis; cswinson; DBrady; dwh; efreeman; haughtt; hoallen; jacri; jlb20; kathie; LJozwiak; mbauman; MBrinkos; mdolecki; mgovora; mosbey; mrswillie45@msn.com; msmith; ncasper; nmateer; PLong; rbrown; rcope; rzema; sally
Cc: Stuart Knade
Subject: PSBA Legislative Report for August 12, 2010
This is a legislative report for the Pennsylvania School Boards Association filed on August 12, 2010.

This week:
 President Obama signs F-MAP legislation
 Governor Rendell outlines plan for budget fix, includes $50 million reduction for education 
 IRRC will consider Common Core Standards, bus driver proposals next week
 PSBA Platform Committee drafts 2010 platform for final adoption by Legislative Policy Council; there is still time to appoint voting delegates
 Applications available for NSBA’s Federal Relations Network for 2010-11
President Obama signs F-MAP legislation
President Barack Obama has signed into law H.R. 1586, a bill that provides funding for the Federal Medicaid Assistance Program, or F-MAP, and education jobs. The bill was sent to the president this week after the U.S. House of Representatives passed it by a vote of 247-161. The U.S. Senate passed the bill last Thursday by a vote of 61-39. The measure provides $10 billion to support an estimated 160,000 education jobs nationwide and another $16 billion to help states fund Medicaid budgets.

The $10 billion for education jobs in the 2010-11 school year and be distributed to states by a formula based on population figures. States can distribute their funding to school districts based on their own primary funding formula or districts’ relative share of federal Title I funds.

In order to ensure that states receive funding as quickly as possible, the U.S. Department of Education will streamline the application process so that states can submit applications within days. The department will award funding to states within two weeks of their submission of an approvable application.

For Pennsylvania, the new law will provide $660 million in F-MAP funding, about $190 million less than what was anticipated in the state’s 2010-11 budget. Another $90 million in related funding was cut, creating a state budget deficit of $282 million. Gov. Rendell outlined a plan for budget cuts, which is currently under review by legislative leaders (see below). 

Pennsylvania also is slated to receive approximately $387 million for school districts money for distribution to school districts to be used for compensation and benefits to retain personnel, re-hire personnel previously furloughed or hire new personnel. The district-by-district funding amounts are not yet known since states can use one of two methods to distribute funds. It has been suggested that the governor is likely to use the subsidy formula for distribution.

Governor Rendell outlines plan for budget fix, includes $50 million reduction for education
Following this week’s enactment of the federal legislation, Gov. Rendell and legislative leaders began discussions of how to address the difference in the amount of federal money the state will receive and what is contained in Pennsylvania’s 2010-11 budget. Rendell outlined a plan to cut $282 million from the state budget that would include a 1.9% across-the-board cut to discretionary appropriations. This would include a $50 million reduction to Basic Education Funding. The governor’s plan also relies on the addition of $70 million from the enactment of a severance tax on natural gas drilling from the Marcellus Shale. As part of budget agreement made in July, legislative leaders pledged that they would work on a Marcellus Shale extraction tax and have it on the governor’s desk by Oct. 1.

IRRC will consider Common Core Standards, bus driver proposals next week
Next Thursday, Aug. 19, the Independent Regulatory Review Commission will take action on the Common Core standards for English/Language Arts and Math that recently were adopted by the State Board of Education. In addition, IRRC will consider two sets of proposed changes from the Department of Transportation to current regulations regarding the medical criteria of licensed drivers with diabetes mellitus. 

The national Common Core Standards were adopted by the State Board as an amendment to the existing Chapter 4 regulations (Academic Standards and Assessment) with a three-year transition to begin during the upcoming 2010-11 school year and full implementation by July 1, 2013. Learn more about the Common Core Standards initiative by clicking here.
The DOT’s proposed changes for bus drivers also is on the agenda. One of the proposals specifically affects school bus drivers; the other proposal created similar changes to regulations that establish requirements for drivers of other vehicles. Generally, under these proposals, drivers with diabetes would have additional requirements to submit Hemoglobin A1C readings and other test results. The proposed rule maintains the 8% target level for HbA1C test. However, the test result number will not be used as a measurement to determine a driver’s level of safety for driving a school bus. Rather, the results will instead be used as a tool to identify bus drivers that require more frequent monitoring by their health care provider to ensure that their blood glucose levels are not suggestive of hypoglycemic or hyperglycemic driving impairment. The proposal also clarifies that a licensed physician, a certified registered nurse practitioner, a physical assistant or licensed psychologist would be authorized to review and monitor a patient’s test results for purposes of certifying that an individual is under good diabetic control.

PSBA Platform Committee drafts 2010 platform for final adoption by Legislative Policy Council; there is still time to appoint voting delegates
Last weekend, the PSBA Platform Committee met to review all proposals submitted by school districts to be considered for the association’s 2011 legislative platform. The proposed platform will be published in the Aug. 27 issue of the School Leader News. These items will be voted on by the Legislative Policy Council on Oct. 14 at its meeting as part of the PASA-PSBA School Leadership Conference at the Hershey Lodge & Convention Center.

School boards should notify PSBA of their voting delegates to the Legislative Policy Council. Materials and response forms were sent earlier this summer to board secretaries. A reminder will be sent to districts that have not responded. Because many school boards did not meet in July, PSBA will continue to accept the names of voting delegates until Sept. 3. All voting delegates must be registered for the conference; information about the conference and how to register is available on PSBA’s web site. Also, board secretaries who are registered for the Board Secretaries conference that will be held Oct. 13-15 are eligible to be designated as voting delegates by their school districts. 
The Legislative Policy Council will meet on Thursday, Oct. 14, beginning at 8:30 a.m., as part of the conference. All materials for this meeting will be sent directly to voting delegates in September. This will include the Voting Delegate cards and other important materials relating to the Legislative Policy Council meeting. The delegates, in turn, will bring the cards to the convention center where the meeting will take place to receive their actual voting credentials. They will not receive their credentials at the conference registration desk. 

Applications available for NSBA’s Federal Relations Network for 2010-11
PSBA is inviting school directors to represent Pennsylvania in the Federal Relations Network, the legislative advocacy program of the National School Boards Association. Candidates who are interested in becoming FRN members should plan to make a two-year commitment to the program, and must be a school director in a PSBA-member district. NSBA provides regular updates on legislative issues and provide many resources online and through various publications. FRN members also are invited to attend the annual FRN Legislative Conference in Washington, DC, which will be held Feb. 6-8, 2011. Members must secure their own financing to travel to and participate in the FRN conference; details of the financial obligation are outlined on the application form.

Pennsylvania’s participation in the FRN is organized through PSBA. Only one school director per school district is permitted to serve as an FRN member, unless appointed to serve on a stand-by basis. Information and applications are available on PSBA’s Web site or from PSBA’s office of governmental and member relations and will be accepted until Sept. 3. Vacancies will be filled by the PSBA Board of Directors in September.

For more information, please contact Cynthia Eckerd at the Pennsylvania School Boards Association's Governmental and Member Relations office at 1-800-932-0588.
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